OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET DIVISION OF GOVERNMENTAL COORDINATION

V	SOUTHCENTRAL REGIONAL OFFICE
	3601 "C" STREET, SUITE 370
	ANCHORAGE, ALASKA 99503-2798
	PH: (907) 561-6131/FAX: (907) 561-6134

CENTRAL OFFICE
P.O. BOX 110030
JUNEAU, ALASKA 99811-0300
PH: (907) 465-3562/FAX: (907) 465-3075

PIPELINE COORDINATOR'S OFFICE
411 WEST 4TH AVENUE, SUITE 2C
ANCHORAGE, ALASKA 99501-2343
PH: (907) 278-8594/FAX: (907) 272-0690

March 5, 1993

Scott L. Schiebe
Marine Mammals Management
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service
4230 University Drive, Suite 310
Anchorage, AK 99508

Dear Mr. Schiebe:

The State of Alaska has reviewed the January 15, 1993 Draft Management Plan for the Polar Bear in Alaska. This letter supplements the comments have been prepared by the Alaska Department of Fish and Game.

The State of Alaska owns tidelands, shorelands, submerged lands and watercolumns in Alaska. In many cases, polar bears, their habitat, and any related human use or development are already covered by guidelines in the state land plans. These land plans are developed and adopted by state law.

The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service should use care in preparing this plan to avoid overstepping state jurisdictions or implying that it has authority to manage state land or water or to control public use on state land or water when managing polar bears. For the benefit of the public, the plan should acknowledge state land and water management authority and state land plans.

The Department of Natural Resources, as manager of state land and waters, is willing to work with the Service to coordinate authorities and activities regarding management of polar bears.

If you have any questions concerning state land and water management, please contact Alice Iliff, Department of Natural Resources, Division of Land, at 762-2660. Thank you for the opportunity to comment to this draft plan.

Sincerely

Sally Gibert

State CSU Coordinator

cc:

Carl Rosier, Commissioner, Department of Fish and Game Glenn Olds, Commissioner, Department of Natural Resources John Sandor, Commissioner, Department of Environmental Conservation

Frank Turpin, Commissioner, Department of Transportation and Public Facilities

Richard Burton, Commissioner, Department of Public Safety John Katz, Governor's Office, Washington, D.C.

CSU Distribution List Polar Bear Plan March 5, 1993

Tina Cunning, Department of Fish & Game, Anchorage

Terry Haynes, Department of Fish & Game, Fairbanks

Priscilla Wohl, Department of Environmental Conservation, Anchorage

Alice Iliff, Department of Natural Resources, Anchorage

Paul Rusanowski, Division of Governmental Coordination, Juneau

Sue Flensburg, BBCRSA, Dillingham

Stan Leaphart, CACFA, Fairbanks